

November 2006 

STORING CHEMICALS IN FUME HOODS

One of the frequently-cited issues in lab inspections is “Chemicals may not be stored in fume hoods.”  In many cases, we get a grumpy look and the chemicals are moved, but when we return, the chemicals are back in the hoods!  So we’d like to explain why this isn’t a good idea and offer a few suggestions in case your chemicals are “too stinky” to store anywhere but in the hood.
· Items stored in the hood interfere with the flow of the fume hood.  This, of course, defeats the purpose of the hood, which is to protect you from harmful chemicals and their vapors

· [image: image2.wmf]Storing containers with open tops in a hood is viewed as treatment of hazardous waste by EPA.  We can be cited for this when we are inspected.

· Occasionally, the chemicals stored in hoods are incompatible with each other, setting up a possibly dangerous situation.

· In case there is a spark or electrical malfunction in the hood, flammable or reactive chemicals could cause hazardous reactions in the hood. 
What should you do instead? 
· Find an alternative for the stinky chemical, if at all possible.  If that fails, then try the next suggestions.

· Store it in a dedicated, ventilated stockroom.  Several departments on campus have such a room, but not all do.

· Double- or triple-store your items.  Suggestions include storing the bottle in a paint can, Rubbermaid container, 5-gallon pail, etc.  You can use these in series as well (e.g. Parafilm over bottle/cap, inside a paint can, inside a Rubbermaid container).  This can virtually eliminate the odor at a minimum cost.
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NEXT LAB SAFETY TRAINING

The next sessions of Lab Safety Training are the final ones for 2006.  If you haven’t gone this calendar year, make plans to attend one of these sessions.   Both are in room L-57 of the Criss Complex. 
November 29, Wednesday, 8:00-9:50 am
           

December 01, Friday, 2-4 pm
	NEXT HAZARDOUS WASTE PICKUP:

November 9, 2006.  Inventories to mjduda@creighton.edu by November 3.
	Always evacuate for a fire alarm.  You never know when it is a real fire.




Our webpage has been updated!  Check it out at http://www.creighton.edu/ehs
Mary Duda is back from maternity leave starting November 6.
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